

## oyola school

## EAST COAST RLY COLONY PO. BHUBANESWAR – 751023

Dear Parent / Guardian,

January 11, 2024

Wishing you and your family Happy New Year 2024!

I hope you enjoyed your winter break and had lot of opportunities to celebrate with your family members and friends.

January is a month of reflection and new beginnings. We must celebrate learning, reflect on the growth, begin to imagine how far we can go by setting our expectations high and plan to reach there. I, on behalf of Loyola Family would like to wish everyone good health and happiness in the New Year.

Thank you for your presence in large number on the Annual Sports Day, 2023. It was a sheer joy seeing your children perform various dare devilry acts, indulge in colourful drill displays and sports events. Thanks to our teachers for training them.

UKG, Std VI, VII, VIII & IX - New admission application forms for the session 2024-25 are open in our school website www.lovolabbsr.edu.in from 10<sup>th</sup> Jan – 20<sup>th</sup> Jan, 2024. Inform your near and dear ones about the openings.

NO VACANCY for Classes I – V.

Class & Group Photographs: Class photographs for 2023-24 have been scheduled on the following dates. Students should come in full school uniform with neatly combed hair and properly polished shoes. Std IX & XI students should come in school blazers in addition.

Date 2024	Class / Group
Fri, 12 <sup>th</sup> Jan	VI – IX & XI
Tue, 16 <sup>th</sup> Jan	LKG – V, Cubs & Bulbuls, Scouts & Guides
Wed, 17 <sup>th</sup> Jan	Faculty, Administrative, Maintenance, Ethics, CASH, Child Protection
	Committee, Magazine Committee, Student Council, Sports Teams.

We will be celebrating **Republic Day** this year with the traditional fervor. Attendance is compulsory for students of **Std VI** and above who will be participating in an impressive March Past. Students should reach school by 7:45 A.M. and departure will be at 8:45 A.M. You will be proud to see your children Marching and singing patriotic songs. We are looking forward to see your presence in large number.

The Final Exam will begin as scheduled from 19th February, 2024. Please see that your child spends two – four hours each day preparing for the exam, besides having the usual fun along with regular attendance in the school.

Loyola Family will be bidding farewell to our outgoing X<sup>thers</sup> and XII<sup>thers</sup> on Saturday, 20<sup>th</sup> January, 2024 with pomp and show.

Graduation Nite for the graduating X<sup>thers</sup> will be held on Saturday, 3<sup>rd</sup> February, 2024.

With warm regards,

fr. finalodon

Fr. A. Amaladoss, SJ Principal

Kindly note the changes in the Year Planner:

• Mon, 15<sup>th</sup> Jan – Makar Sankranti (Holiday)

Sat, 20<sup>th</sup> Jan
Sat, 3<sup>rd</sup> Feb No class day

- No class day